
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 
May 23, 2023 

Charlotte Mitchell, PE 
City of Wenatchee 
Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services 
1350 McKittrick Street  
Wenatchee, WA 98801 

Re: Satisfaction of Agreed Order No. DE 15823 and No Further Action at the following 
Contaminated Site: 

• Site Name:   Gold Knob Prospects  
• Site Address:   1200 Circle Street, Wenatchee  
• Facility/Site ID:   22496 
• Cleanup Site ID:   11610 

 
Dear Charlotte Mitchell: 

Thank you for working with the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) on the Gold 
Knob Prospects Site). This letter provides written notification that the remedial actions required by 
Agreed Order No. DE 158231 have been satisfactorily completed and that no further remedial action 
is necessary to clean up contamination at the Site under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), 
Chapter 70.105D RCW.2 The Order became effective on October 25, 2018 and was amended on 
April 28, 2020.3 

Satisfaction of Order   

Ecology has determined the requirements of the Order have been satisfied. Ecology made this 
determination pursuant to Section IX (Satisfaction of Order). 

The remedial actions required by the Order are specified in Section VII (Work to Be Performed).  
The City of Wenatchee was required to remove and properly dispose of waste rock piles containing 
arsenic and metals at concentrations above MTCA cleanup levels. After inspecting the Site and 
reviewing the supporting documentation, Ecology has determined that the remedial actions 
required by the Order have been satisfactorily completed.   

 
1 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/cleanupsearch/document/78013 
2 https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/dispo.aspx?cite=70.105D 
3 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/cleanupsearch/document/91547 

https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/dispo.aspx?cite=70.105D
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No Further Action Determination   

Ecology has determined that no further remedial action is necessary to clean up contamination at 
the Site under MTCA. Ecology has also determined that no post-cleanup controls or monitoring are 
necessary under MTCA. 

Thank You 

Thank you for cleaning up the Site. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact Ecology’s cleanup project manager for this Site, Frank Winslow, at (509) 424-0543 or 
Frank.Winslow@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 
Valerie Bound 
Section Manager  
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 

cc: Office of the Attorney General, Ecology Division 
Cost Recovery Coordinator, Ecology 


